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April 29, 2011

TO: Honorable John Whitmire, Chair, Senate Committee on Criminal Justice 

FROM: John S O'Brien, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: SB1358 by Lucio (Relating to electronically transmitting a warrant for emergency 
detention.), As Introduced

No fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend the Health and Safety Code to authorize a judge or magistrate to electronically 
transmit, with a digital signature, a warrant to a licensed physician who is remotely applying for the 
emergency detention of a person deemed to have a mental health risk.

The bill would take effect September 1, 2011.

There could be costs to local entities for the equipment to transmit electronically, but the amount 
would vary depending on the volume of cases and the equipment currently available. It is assumed that 
a local entity would choose to submit electronic warrants only if sufficient funds were available. 
Hospitals currently have the capability to receive electronic transmissions; therefore, no significant 
fiscal impact is anticipated.
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